Humber Village Board Meeting 
June 19, 2017
Present:  Shannon Hayes, Michelle Chaulk, Kelly Anne Pelley, Susan Batstone, Tonu Voitk, Rebecca Milley, Lorraine Batstone	
Motion to approve minutes for May 15th:  Shannon, seconded by Rebecca

Old/Ongoing business
The placing of the extra dumpster at the rec lot was not a successful endeavor.  The bin was overfilled and board members had to remove a lot of garbage into another bin before it was an acceptable amount to allow the removal by Murphys.
New Business
Permits were issued as follows:
Building permit - 28b Balsam.
Fence permit - 31 Balsam.
Permit issued to remove trees on 7 Birch.

Treasurer Report
We still have a couple of outstanding assessments. Letters will be sent out to those in arrears advising that this will not be tolerated and we will be pursuing our options for collection.
Communications Report
Our website will be updated to remind residents to email the board with any issues rather than any one person.  Any emails sent will be forwarded to the appropriate person(s) with a response advising them it has been received.
Roads & Infrastructure Report
First grading was done and it’s holding up well.  Further repairs will be done to the areas that were soft/muddy in the spring as well as some ditching.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to get quote for ditching in trouble areas:  Kelly Anne, seconded by Susan.
The guard rail on Tamarack needs to be repaired and the road sign on Pine needs to be put back in place.
We are still having issues with the use of the dumpsters.  Leaving garbage outside the dumpster is unacceptable and we will be reporting any violators to the RCMP.  Rebecca will order new signs to be placed in area advising residents. 
Special Projects Report
Canada day notices have been delivered to each resident and a reminder email will be sent out.  We are hoping for a good turnout.

Motion to adjourn by Michelle, seconded by Lorraine
Next meeting is July 24th at 7:30
